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18 May 2021 
 
TfNSW Reference: SYD17/01699/07 
Client Reference: SSD 8865-MOD 1 
 
Director 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 
 
Attention: Nathan Stringer 
 
MODIFICATION TO INTERNAL LAYOUT FOR ST ANTHONY OF PADUA CATHOLIC 
SCHOOL - 125-165 TENTH AVENUE AND 140-170 ELEVENTH AVENUE, AUSTRAL 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
Reference is made to your correspondence dated 6 May 2021, regarding the 
abovementioned application which was referred to Transport for NSW (TfNSW) for 
comment. 
 
TfNSW has reviewed the modification application and notes that the proposed 
reconfiguration of the approved internal layout does not result in changes to the approved 
student numbers and vehicular access arrangements. As such, TfNSW raises no 
objections to the proposed modification, as it has minimal impacts on the classified road 
network. The requirements in the TfNSW letter dated 5 December 2019 also remain 
applicable. 
 
If you have any further questions, Mr. Felix Liu would be pleased to take your call on 8849 
2113 or email development.sydney@rms.nsw.gov.au. I hope this has been of assistance. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Malgy Coman  
Senior Land Use Planner 


